
 
Bulk Refuse-2025 

 
 

The Gila River Indian Community, Department of Public Works (DPW) will 
continue to provide pickup of Bulk Trash, items too big to fit in a regular 
trash container. A Work Order is required from DPW Customer Service 
Desk (520-562-3343) on/or before Friday 4:30pm prior to your 
designated week.  Bulk Trash must be on the curb Sunday evening of your 
collection week.  Place your bulk items at least 5 feet away from your 
regular trash container, as long as it does not cover any utility meters in the 
area.  If your alley is accessible, place the items there. Pick-up dates listed 
for your area on this announcement.  
 
Bulk Trash Work Orders are based on the priority list for pickup during your 
designated week and the number of work orders submitted for that week. If 
your Bulk Trash is not picked-up during your cycle, please call our office to 
be placed on the priority list for the next cycle. DPW concentrates on the 
populated areas and subdivisions first, so if you live outside these areas in 
the scattered housing, a longer pickup time may be required.  Per the 
illustration, a 4-yard bulk trash limit will be enforced in order to provide 
uniform service coverage to the entire Gila River Indian Community.  
 
Restricted Trash: DPW will not pickup household hazardous materials 
such as motor oil, paint and batteries.  For disposal of these items, 
please call Department of Environmental Quality, (520) 562-2234.  
 
Gila River Indian Community residents may haul their own garbage and 
bulky items to the transfer station at no charge. Proof of residency is 
required at the transfer station, located at Casa Grande Road and South 
Canal (old landfill).  Open Monday through Saturday, 6:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., 
closed on Sunday and some Holidays. You must show a photo ID and a 
current Gila River Indian Community utility bill.   
 
Another available option is to rent a large container for your own use.  
Details and pricing are available by calling our Department. Scheduling 
these type of containers is encouraged to be at least one week prior to 
needing them.  
 
If you have questions on what is allowable for the uncontained program or 
your scheduled date for pickup, contact the Department of Public Works at 
(520) 562-3343.   

District 1/ District 2 
     February 3 - 7 

         March 31 - April 4 
May 12 - 16 
July 7 - 11 

August 18 - 22 
October 13 -17 

December 15 -19 
 

District 3 
February 10 -14 
April 7 -11 

May 19 -23 
July 14 - 18 
August 25 - 29 

October 20 - 24 
November 17 - 21 

 

District 4 
February 24 -28 

March 24 - 28 
June 2 - 6 

July 21 - 25 
September 8 - 12 
October 27 - 31 

 
 

District 5 
January 6 - 9 
March 3 - 6 
April 21 - 25 
June 9 - 13 

July 28 - August 1 
September 22- 26 

November 3 - 7 
 

District 6 
January 20 - 24 

March 10 - 14 
April 28 - May 2 
June 16 - 20 

August 4 - 8 
September 29 - Oct. 3 

 

District 7 
January 27 - 31 

March 17 - 24 
May 5 - 9 

June 23 - 27 
August 11 - 15 
October 6 - 10 
December 1 - 5 

 


